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 It seems almost impossible that the year is winding 
down! We have 25 kids that come regularly Tuesday, Wednes-
day and Thursday each week.  Our art experience is holding 
steady at 16 kids every two weeks. For the most part, we are 
able to have one-on-one tutoring, knowing that there will be 
times when volunteers travel, have family emergencies, or 
things just come up. Thank goodness for the folks that offer to 
fill the empty spots, and end up tutoring several days a week, 
with a smile on their face and a very positive attitude. I certainly 
appreciate their ñgoing the extra mileò and am thankful we have 
the flexibility to accommodate everyoneôs schedule. 
 With the renovation of the 3rd Floor at All Saints, we have adapted to using the Commons 
room for many purposesða gathering room, a dining room and a departure place.  Huge ñThank 
Youò to the cooks, shoppers and menu planners for making this arrangement work.  Next year we 
will once again use the 3rd Floor as our dining room and food preparation area. When the kitchen 
is renovated, we hope to offer a ñHealthy Cookingò class on alternate Mon-
days, starting in the Fall of 2016. 
 Bound Together ñworksò as a result of many components, the kids, 
their families, the tutors, the Kidsô Caf® folks and the donors. Without all 
the puzzle pieces, none of the remarkable things could take place. 
 The generosity of many, allow the program to flourish. The Shop-
ping Day (the kids select, wrap and tag Christmas items for family from 
donated items) is a much anticipated and enjoyed event.  Huge ñThank 
Youò to the AAUW Birmingham Chapter  (coordinated by Karen Linnell,) 
for gathering, saving, donating and delivering the gift items. The Christmas 
Party, anchored by the presence of Santa Dave, was so much fun and  
was a great ñgiftò to the children. Many groups helped supply this event 
with many memory making moments ïBank of Birmingham,  Christ Church 
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Cranbrook,  St. Philipôs  ECW, 
Rochester, St. Stephens Troy, 
and Lighthouse Pontiac. 
 Academically, Bonnie  
Moulik maintains the binder work 
sheets for each child and keeps 
track of their individual  progress 
in both math and reading. I 
monitor the Tutor Logs and the 
Reward Books to ñattend toò 
any issues that arise. 
 We were recently fea-
tured on Mitch Albomôs 
The Heart of Detroit   http://
www.mitchalbom.com/
videogallery/bound-together-
season-4-episode-9/ and  on a 
segment on Ch. 4  ñLive in the 
ñDò http://fw.to/WN3lXAS 
 We were most grateful 
for the exposure  for the work 
that takes place at Bound To-
gether and as a result, gathered 
more tutors. 
 Along with the work we celebrate oth-

er datesðValentineôs Day and Easter 
Celebration. The children travel 
around to ñcentersò to complete work 
packets geared to their grade level, 
earn stickers enter their names in a 
drawing, complete crafts and enjoy a 
pizza party in the end. Again, positive 
memories to correspond with  a 
love of learning, plus growing aca-
demically. We learn about group 
dynamics, sharing and  compro-
mise. These are life lessons for 

everyone. 
 It has always been a 
thought (and a guiding force,) 
that the car-

ing environment  
found at Bound To-
gether will create a 
nurturing space in 
the hearts of the 
children, as they 
mature and some-
day be compelled 

to ñgive back.ò 
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It was with great sadness we shared  with the 

children and tutors, that a treasured ñTuesdayò 

Tutor passed. Barbara Quinn was a retired 

teacher who tutored for many years. Her quiet 

manner and caring personality impacted all the 

children she worked with. She will be missed. Her 

family shared with us that she spoke fondly of  

Bound Together and the children we serve. 
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